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FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

April 24, 2017

TO: Honorable Four Price, Chair, House Committee on Public Health
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB3273 by Roberts (Relating to the licensing and regulation of pharmacies, pharmacists,

and pharmacy technicians.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Occupations and Health and Safety Codes relating to the licensing and
regulation of pharmacies, pharmacists, and pharmacy technicians. The bill would require the
Texas State Board of Pharmacy (TSBP) to specify conditions that a pharmacist may administer
immunizations and vaccinations. The bill would require TSBP to revoke a pharmacy license if a
pharmacy has not begun operations within six months after the pharmacy license is issued. Under
the provisions of the bill, the TSBP would not be permitted to issue a license renewal to a
pharmacy if TSBP determines that the pharmacy is not operating at that location. The bill amends
criteria on which TSBP may discipline an applicant and would require the TSBP to establish a
standardized process for a pharmacy to transmit electronic notifications as required under the
provisions of the bill. The bill would modify the timing of meetings for the Interagency
Prescription Monitoring Workgroup. 

The bill would repeal the following sections of the Occupations Code: Section 554.016, Section
556.0555, Section 560.001(c), Section 560.0525, Section 562.111 and Subchapter E, Chapter 562,
related to Canadian pharmacies.
 
The bill would take effect on September 1, 2017.

TSBP anticipates any additional work resulting from the passage of the bill could be reasonably
absorbed within current resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 515 Board of Pharmacy
LBB Staff: UP, KCA, EH, EK
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